
Hi, my name is Maria Jose, and I’m the English Language Assistant at Lycée 
Maurice Ravel for the 2016-2017 academic year.  
 
I am 22 years old and from the United States. I was born in Guadalajara, 
Mexico, but my family moved to Dallas, Texas when I was still a baby. I grew 
up in Dallas, but when I finished high school at the age of 18, I moved to 
Boston, Massachusetts for university. Boston is an important American city in 
the North-East. It is one of the oldest cities in the United States. The pilgrims 
that left England for America settled in Massachusetts and founded Boston.  
 
I went to a university called Boston College. It is a private Catholic university 
with about 9,000 undergraduate students. While at BC, I studied English and 
French. My English studies focused on contemporary literature and creative 
writing, while my French studies focused on language and culture.  
 
At BC I was a big part of the university’s radio station. The station is called 
WZBC and it’s an independent radio station run only by students. I was a radio 
DJ for three years and was able to play my favorite music over the air. Every 
week, I went in for two hours, and hosted my own show. It was a lot of fun.  
 
I graduated from BC in May of 2016 and spent the summer in Boston before 
moving here to Saint Jean de Luz.  I am here for about 7 months working as an 
English language assistant, helping students with their oral comprehension 
and speaking skills. While studying French, I fell in love with French culture 
and language, so I am also here to improve my language skills and learn more 
about France.  
 
This is my first time in the Basque Country, which I knew very little about 
beforehand. It’s truly fascinating.  
 
During my free time, I like to read, write and listen to music. I also really enjoy 
cooking. Right now, I am reading a French book I bought at a book fair. Some 
of the vocabulary is a bit challenging, but I’m learning a lot. I also love 
discovering new music. Because I’m no longer at the radio station, I’m having 
my friends make me a playlist of their favorite new songs, so I have something 
different to listen to. I also enjoy jogging. I’m really glad the weather here isn’t 
too cold, because I can jog outside most days if it’s not raining. In Boston, it 
gets below zero very often and running outside becomes impossible during 
the winter months. Here, I get a nice view of the ocean while I run.  



 
Like I said, I also really enjoy cooking. I’m not the greatest cook, but I like 
experimenting and learning new recipes. One of my favorite TV shows is 
called “Chef’s Table” – it’s on Netflix and it profiles Michelin rated chefs from 
all over the world, telling us their stories and how they’ve ended up where 
they are now. I really recommend it; it’s really inspiring.  
 
Because I’m only here for only seven months, I have to start thinking about 
what’s next for me. I’m not really sure yet, but I have a few ideas. I might go 
back to Boston and find a job. Hopefully, doing something related to my major 
in English, so working for a publishing company or doing something for a 
magazine. That would be really cool. If not, I’m thinking about getting my 
Masters. I could do that either here in France, if I want to do a French Masters, 
or I could do it somewhere in the U.S. I still haven’t figured it out, but I know 
for now I’m really happy doing what I’m doing here.  
 
 


